


Held on:  

Thursday 6 October 2022 at 4:30pm
Place: 


Committee Room 3, Council House 

Present:
Sybil Hanson (Chair)

Alison Francis


Fiona Brinson


Isobel Rose


John Teago


Marina Kelly


Michael Berry


Michelle Nisbet


Mike Ballinger


Nicky Aston


Paula Pickthorne


Pippa Richings

Ruth Williamson


Sarah Malam
In attendance:
Rachael Sugars – Head of Education Improvement and Standards


Cllr Kindy Sandhu - Cabinet Member for Education and Skills


Chris Whiteley – Finance Manager


Paul Hammond – Schools Finance
Lucy Lambert – Education Support and Improvement Co-ordinator
CSF27/22
APOLOGIES
Apologies were recorded from Kate Steventon, Jaz Matharu, Paula Powditch, Helen Quinn, Steve Rees, Jane Durkin, Justine Lomas, Louise Kelman, Chris Bishop, Nicky Downes, Ann Harkin, Chris Milburn and Kirston Nelson. 
It was confirmed that the meeting is quorate.
CSF28/22
ELECTION OF CHAIR AND VICE CHAIR



Chair of Schools Forum – Sybil Hanson proposed and seconded.



Vice-Chair of Schools Forum – Isobel Rose proposed and seconded.
CSF29/22
CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES


The minutes of the meeting held on 7th July were confirmed.
CSF30/22
MATTERS ARISING AND REVIEW OF ACTION LOG


The below actions are on today’s agenda:

· CSF26/22 - Paul Hammond to bring a full membership report to Schools Forum in October
· CSF26/22 - Academy representatives to encourage colleagues to join Schools Forum, there are currently two vacancies in this group
The below actions are ongoing:

· CSF17/22 - Disproportionate SEN Fund will be included in a wider item on the SEND green paper at the Director’s Briefing in the Autumn term
· CSF22/22 - Further conversations are needed with maintained Primary schools about maternity insurance pot costs before decisions on de-delegation arrangements are made in the Autumn
· CSF23/22 - Chris Whiteley to share an update on the school improvement pot at a future Schools Forum
CSF31/22
MEMBERSHIP - REPORT
· Please see presentation slides 4 to 5 and the membership report.
· We now have three vacancies in the academy sector, which means it is underrepresented on Schools Forum.
It was asked:

How do we let people know about these vacancies, and who can be a representative?

We have alerted academies through briefings, emails and messages on GovernorHub. We need Headteachers/senior staff and Governors.

Why are we struggling for academy representation?

There isn’t a structure in the same way as for maintained representation. We previously had an academy representative who used to try and manage it, but membership is reliant on volunteers.
Academies don’t always feel that Schools Forum is relevant to them – however their finance is directly affected by decisions made by Schools Forum as their funding is still calculated by the Local Authority.
Schools also have other opportunities such as Primary Finance and Partnership meetings to engage and ask questions, so they may already feel that they are informed about finance issues.


Action – Marina Kelly to contact academies and highlight the vacancies in this group.

Action – Lucy Lambert and Rachael Sugars to highlight academy vacancies at Primary and Secondary Partnership meetings taking place in November/December.
CSF32/22
NATIONAL UPDATE
· Please see presentation slides 7 to 11.

It was asked:

Are we expecting more children to be counted under IDACI than they were before, and how will this influence the funding?
IDACI is funded on previous years’ data but will be distributed based on current data. If the number of pupils counted goes up, then the formula becomes unaffordable and we will either need to fund from reserves or look at ways to make it affordable. The Department for Education have said that this is a common issue, and their suggested solution is to change the amount of Minimum Funding Guarantee distributed to schools.
This seems to go against the levelling up agenda if there is no additional funding added – we are expecting more families to be in really high levels of deprivation.

Unless the Treasury add further funding, the money will need to come from other pots (e.g. EAL) to offset this increase.

· Please see presentation slides 12 to 13.

· Adam Yarnall (Energy Manager) is keen to engage with schools and discuss efficiency savings. energymanagement@coventry.gov.uk
It was asked:

It has been mentioned that the additional national insurance money is going be clawed back from schools, is this correct?

This was attempted, but the Department for Education refused as it has already been included in formulas for next year. We do not have full information about this area yet.
· Please see presentation slides 14 to 15.


Action – Paul Hammond to confirm whether a Schools Forum sub-group is needed to discuss changes to the Early Years funding formula.

· Please see presentation slides 16 to 17.


Action – Chris Whiteley to share an overview of central schools block expenditure, including challenges and savings required with all Schools Forum members before the November meeting.
It was asked:

What is the alternative if Schools Forum do not approve the funding?

We will have to either cut these services or find funding. We will receive less funding and have pay award to cover, so we will need to make savings in order to continue to deliver services. We will set out clearly which support is statutory in the report.
CSF33/22
FAIR FUNDING CONSULTATION
· Please see presentation slide 19.
· Schools Forum usually submit a response to this consultation; however schools are also encouraged to submit individual responses.
CSF34/22
MFG DISAPPLICATION REQUESTS
· Please see presentation slides 21 to 23 and the MFG Disapplication request report.

Decision: The Schools Forum should give a view on the MFG disapplication for the 2023/2024 formula allocations, to include:

· Removing the additional one-off reserve funding delegated to schools for the Education Improvement Commissioning Resource from the calculation of the MFG

Voting: All

Result: Carried unanimously

CSF35/22
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
· Maureen Perry has resigned from Schools Forum – she has been a member since its inception. We formally record Schools Forum’s thanks to Maureen Perry for her support over the years.


Action – Lucy Lambert to send a thank you card to Maureen Perry on behalf of Schools Forum.

· It was agreed that the action about holding a Schools Forum sub-group to discuss the growth fund will be deferred until September 2023 when we have additional information about the schools white paper.

· A discussion took place about whether meetings should be fully in-person this year, rather than holding some meetings on Teams.

Action – Lucy Lambert to email Schools Forum members about whether meetings should be fully in-person rather than holding some on Teams.

Action – Lucy Lambert to book a room in the Council House for November’s Schools Forum (availability permitting).

Action – Schools Forum members to email Lucy Lambert if they would like access to the Magistrates’ car park for Schools Forum meetings.
· It was agreed that Schools Forum want to write to the Department of Education regarding the 0.5% funding increase for schools, within the context of current inflationary pressures.


Action – Chris Whiteley to draft a response on behalf of Schools Forum and circulate to members for approval.

Minutes
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